
We are pleased to confirm that this year there will be a slightly shortened Remembrance Sunday 
parade, taking place on Sunday 14th November. 
 
The actual procession will form up in The Grange grounds next to Grange Hall and proceed at 
10.40 am, marching to the Church and halting in front of the War Memorial at 10.45 am. 
The usual wreath laying ceremony, prayers and epitaphs will then take place, culminating with 
the traditional Last Post and Silence at 11 am. 
 
This will be followed by the usual church service, although a little shorter. Due to Covid 
restrictions attendance will be limited to 150.  
However, the wreath laying ceremony and Silence outside by the War Memorial is available for 
all to witness from the road. We would ask you to maintain distance in the light of Covid and 
recommend wearing masks. 
 
After the Church Service, the parade will form up once again at approximately 11.50, and the 
usual march past will follow, with the Deputy Lord Lieutenant taking the salute.  
The Parade will dismiss in the grounds of the Grange. 
 
In order that all this can happen, the main road outside the Church will be closed to traffic from 
10.35 am until approx. 11.10 am. 
It will be closed again some time between 11.45 am and 12.15 pm. 
This will be an official road closure by Traffic Regulation Order in order to protect all those 
involved in the ceremony.  
The road closure will be limited to Main Road between the Coop roundabout and Water Lane.  
It will mean that bus services will be affected during these short periods. 
Shelford Road, New Road and Main Road from the Coop to Tesco will be fully open at all times. 
 
We thank you for your understanding for this very short time of disruption on a Sunday morning 
in order that we can honour those who gave such sacrifice in the service of their country. 
 
 
Rev Canon Mark Tanner, St. Mary’s Church 
Sharon Clay, Royal British Legion 
Cllr Jo Spencer, Radcliffe on Trent Parish Council 
Cllr Neil Clarke, Rushcliffe Borough Council 


